Cloud Kings

Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/26/2019

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:18 AM.

Secretary's Report

Leif read the minutes from the August meeting.

Treasurer's Report

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is \$2144.28.

All mowing costs are paid for the year.

Safety Officer

Roger Smith reported that Terry Logan had a prop strike that resulted in needing 5 stitches.

Field Marshall Report

Buddy Harlan reported that grey cabinet in the pavilion is in really bad shape, and that the first aid kits are extremely old. One kit had a date of 1985 and the other kit had no date.

He proposed that we fix or replace the cabinet, and that we put together our own first aid kit in a sturdier tool box. Leif proposed using an Ammo box for this.

Rich Klein reported that the new stainless-steel smoker plates for our grill were completed and installed.

Newsletter Editor

• Kelly Joyce was not present; and it was reported that he was having some health problems.

Old Business

- The club hot-dog night on Friday, October 25th was a success.
- Bill Brueckman lost a plane in the field, but was able to locate it. Unfortunately then he got lost in the field and took some time to finally find his way out.
- It was noted that if we drive out to retrieve a plane we should use the farm lane that starts at the drive entrance and not drive across the field. Also, cell phones and the our bamboo pole directed by a spotter can help to pinpoint the location where the plane went down.

New Business

- Leif opened nominations for club officers for next year and noted that we hold the vote at the December meeting.
- We received news that John Andrews had passed away in South Carolina.
 - o It was suggested that we send condolences to Steve Andrews with a card or donation.

New Business (Continued)

- The Christmas luncheon will be held at the Dutchway restaurant on Rt. 41 on December 7th at noon.
- Henry Belfiore informed the club that there would be a Haunted night at the Helicopter Museum in West Chester in case anyone was interested.
- Cecil informed the members that his neighbor had found an electric model in the woods across the road from the field.
- Buddy suggested that we attend the Oxford First Friday events next year in order to increase interest and membership in the club.
- There was a request for Alvin to clean up the weeds and dirt pile at the end of the runway.
 - O Alternatively we can have Ray Crowley check for pricing to have this done by the contractor when we next roll the field.

New Members

There were no new prospective members at the October meeting.

There were no prospective members awaiting a vote at the meeting.

50/50

Roger Smith won \$25 in the 50/50 raffle and donated the winnings back to the club

Airplane Talk

There was no airplane talk at the October meeting.

The meeting was closed at around 9:50 AM

Next Meeting - To will be held on Saturday December 21st at 9 AM at the Post House Restaurant

Respectfully Submitted by

Leif Thomson